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BOSTON HEALTH CARE FOR THE HOMELESS PROGRAM

729 Massachusetts Avenue - Boston, MA 02118-2318
-
c~ TEL (857) 654-1000 • FAX (857) 654-1100 • TTY (617) 522-3674 - www.bhchp.org,

March 18, 2008
'-~

Secretary Michael 0. Leavitt

US Department of Health and Human Services 200 Independence Avenue S. W. Washington, D.C. 20201

Dear Secretary Leavitt,

As the Executive Director of a HRSA-funded community health center which has served homeless men, women, and children of Boston for the last 23 years, I am writing to express my deep concern with the 60-day comment period stipulated in the February 29, 2008 Federal Register Notice of Proposed Rulemaking for "Designation of Medically Underserved Populations and Health Professional Shortage Areas".

It is apparent that the proposed methodology represents a great deal of serious thought and analysis on the part of the Department: the very complexity of the proposed rule supports this observation. However, a methodology which has taken several years to develop, which requires 51 pages to describe in the Federal Register, and which will have such far-reaching implications for the nation's network of community heath centers deserves sufficient time for comment.

In a state like Massachusetts, which is undertaking comprehensive health care reform aimed at insuring all Massachusetts residents, the consequences of the proposed rule will be especially profound, and adequate time for analysis of the impact of the rule at the state-wide and local levels in order to provide informed comments to the Department is essential.,

I would therefore respectfully request your consideration of an extension of the comment period for this very important rule from 60 day to 150 days so that comments can be accepted by the Department until July 29, 2008.

Thank you for your attention and for your support of the nation's community health centers.

Sincerely,

obert L. Taube, PhD, MPH Executive Director .

cc:
Elizabeth M. Duke, Ph.D, Administrator, Health Resources and Services Administration Marcia Brand, Ph.D.; Associate Administrator, Bureauu of Health.Professions, HRSA
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PROVIDING SERVICES As MCINNIS HEALTH GROUP

Hospital-Based Clinics
Medical Respite Care
Dental Program
Family Team

Boston Medical Center
Barbara Mclnnis House
Shelter-Based Health Care
Behavioral Health Team

Massachusetts General Hospital
Street Outreach Lemuel Shattuck Hospital


